
 

 

 
 
 

Established 
November 1978 

 
Important Dates 

to Remember 
 

May 25 
Family Fun Night 

5:30PM – 8:00PM 
LB Pearson School 
Small and Large Gyms 

Father Vachon 
Gym and Library 

 
June 12 

Executive Meeting 
6:30PM – 8:30PM 

LB Pearson School 
 

August 20 
Submissions 

Deadline For The  
Aug/Sep Newsletter 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Pacific Heights 
Community Association 

Box 28013 RPO Westgate 
Saskatoon SK S7M 5V8 

 
info@pacificheights.ca 

 
At pacificheights.ca, you 

will find links to our 
local schools’,  

places of worship and 
other City of Saskatoon 

services 

If you can help volunteer or if you are a 
local merchant that wishes to donate 
supplies or prizes please contact us right 
away.  We would like to get all our plans 
in place for this wonderful event.   
 
Merchants who donate will be recognized 
on our home page at pacificheights.ca 
and in our August/September newsletter. 
 
You can call us at 979-7888 or email at 
funnight@pacificheights.ca 
 
Take care,   
Victor Marsollier, A.Sc.T. 
President  

This Spring, with the support of both L.B 
Pearson and Father Vachon Schools, 
Pacific Heights will bring back Family Fun 
Night.  The goal is to build and strengthen 
our community and schools’ spirits. 
 
There will be games for the pre-K to 
grade 5 students, food concessions, 
draws/raffles, face painting, balloons and 
hopefully ambassadors from both the 
Police and Fire Protection services. 
Special guests will include Councilor Ann 
Iwanchuk and MLA Jennifer Campeau. 
 
In order to bring such an event to the 
community we depend on the generosity 
of local businesses and volunteers who 
are critical in operating the games and 
providing food services. 
 
Please make time to come have supper, 
visit and enjoy time participating in this 
family event. 

Family Fun Night – Are We Ready? Can you help? 

Winter 
Feb 2012 
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Father Vachon School 
3722 Centennial Drive – Ph: (306) 659-7210 
 
KINDERGARTEN: 
Our school is friendly, safe, welcoming and ready to 
help each of our students reach their full potential. We 
nurture faith, encourage excellence in learning and 
inspire students to reach out and help others – at home 
and around the world. Children who will be five years 
old by January 31, 2013 can begin Kindergarten in Fall 
2012. You may also learn more at www.gscs.sk.ca.  
 

Please contact us regarding our pre-kindergarten program

 
????? 

 

Lester B. Pearson School 
3620 Centennial Drive -- Ph:   (306) 683-7350 
 
KINDERGARTEN: 
Please join our Lester B. Pearson School family!  If your 
child will be 5 years old by January 31, 2013  they can 
register for Kindergarten. If your child will be 3 or 4 
years old by January 31, 2013 they can  register for Pre-
K.  Come and visit Lester B. Pearson School  and pick 
up a registration form.   
 

Pre-K spots are first come first served and need, so 
please apply ASAP as spots are high in demand 

Word From The Schools

YAS - Young Athlete Skills  
Weekly Basketball Camps during July and August 
at: 
          L’Ecole Canadienne (near Market Mall) 
          Cosmo Civic Centre 
 

There’s an ability grouping for every youth who 
want  to learn and improve basketball skills 
 

Age Groups:  8 & 9, 10 & 11, 12 & 13, 14 to 16 
More Details on Our Web Site:  www.yas.ca   
 
  Call:   (306) 242-2425 
    Email:  info@yas.ca 
  Twitter:  @yasbasketball 
 

P.S. Be sure to inquire about our optional free 
camp July 3 - 6, our equal-play tournament(s), and 
our bursary assistance program to help with fees. 

 
Advertise with Pacific Heights 

Community Association. 
 
Our newsletter goes out in Sep/Dec/Feb and 
May and we currently reach 2043 homes in 
Pacific Heights and a portion of Confederation 
Park. 
Advertising rates for the newsletter are: 
 

 Business Card Size Ad – $25 — 2″ x 3.5” 
 

 1/4 page size – $50 — 5.25 x 3.5″ wide 
 

 1/2 page size – $85 — 5.25″ x 7.5″ wide 
 
We also provide an advertising opportunity at 
pacificheights.ca 
 
Either $50 per month or $100 for 3 months you 
get:  
 3.3” x 3.3” ad space in a rotation of 7 ads 
 we average 18,000 hits per month.  
 
If you are interested please call 380-8675 or 
email newsletter@pacificheghts.ca 

Pacific Heights
Community Association
www.pacificheights.ca

Spring  -- May 2012
this issue 

Family Fun Night….………… P.1
Soccer in the Park (Summer) P.2
Notes from our MLA……….. P.2
Ward 3 and City News…….. P.3
Word From The Schools…… P.4

Like Us at FaceBook -- www.facebook.com/pages/Pacific-Heights-Community-Association 
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Association Executive 
President – Victor Marsollier (380-8675) 
Vice President – Vacant (This could be you) 
Secretary – Irene Schwalm 
Treasurer - Daryl Campbell 
Past President – Vacant 
Member At Large (1st) – Vacant  
Member At Large (2nd) – Vacant  
 
Task Force Leaders 
L.B. Pearson Liaison – Shawn & Danielle  
   Yourkowski 
Fr. Vachon Liaison – V. Marsollier 
Newsletter – V. Marsollier 
Rink Coordinator – D. Campbell (222-8328) 
Social Events Committee Members 
 Vacant (ideally a 3 or 4 person team) 
Volunteer Coord. – M.Schmidt (979-7888) 
Indoor Prog. Coord. – Hillary Chaika 
Soccer – V. Marsollier 
Fastball – Vacant (Urgently need your help) 
Citizen Patrol – VACANT 
Webmaster – Vic 20 
 

“Success depends on team work 
…Together anything is possible.” 

Please lend your time and 
skills to the community. 
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A good cause may start with one 
person, but it needs a community 
to sustain the momentum . 

PotashCorp Soccer Kids In the Park 
 

Proudly Presented by Saskatoon Youth Soccer Inc. 
 
When: July 3rd – Aug 23rd Mon to Fri 11:00am – 5:30pm 
Where: Travels to Various Playground & Youth Centre Sites Citywide  
Cost: Free Drop-In for Ages 4 – 12 (Playgrounds)  

& Ages 12 – 18 (Youth Centres) 
Contact: Saskatoon Youth Soccer 975-3413 
or www.saskatoonyouthsoccer.ca for a complete schedule after Mon June 25th! 
  
Some special aspects of the program are: 

-       The four program leaders are certified coaches. 
-       Focus is on instilling fun and being active through the largest growing 

sport in Canada ~ soccer! 
-       The program will be traveling to all 45 neighborhood playground sites 

between 5 to 9 times each throughout the summer. 
-       Focus is to bring soccer to the communities to eliminate transportation 

and financial barriers to sport! 
-       Partnered with the City of Saskatoon playground and youth centre 

programs. 
-       Program is fully funded by our major community sponsor PotashCorp 

and grants from the Community Initiatives Fund and the City of 
Saskatoon. 

Thanks for your time and support in promoting this great cost-free community 
program and we look forward to seeing your children and youth out in the parks 
this summer! 
  
Octavian Iliuta 
Program Coordinator 
Saskatoon Youth Soccer Inc. 

Easter SealsTM Saskatchewan 

 
Tuesday, August 28, 2012 
Carlton Tower - 25th St E & 5th Ave N 

Become a Superhero for children with disabilities!!!! 
Rappel down a high-rise downtown building!! 

For fundraising information please call 374-4448. 
To register for this event please visit 
www.thedropzone.ca 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The balanced budget our government announced earlier this spring does several things.   Not only does 
it keep our economy strong and growing, it also allows us to make investments that impact people in very 
real and significant ways. 
 
Because of this budget, health regions will be able to perform 8,000 more surgeries this year.   The 
cancer centres in Saskatoon and Regina will be able to perform 30,000 cancer drug treatments, 39,000 
mammograms and 6,000 new patient appointments.  Seniors eligible for benefits under the Seniors 
Income Plan (SIP) will see those benefits increase.   As many as 7,000 more people with significant and 
enduring disabilities will become eligible for the Saskatchewan Assured Income for Disabilities (SAID) 
program. 
 
    Last November, you placed your trust in me to represent you in the  
       Saskatchewan Legislature.   I pledge to you that I will work hard every day   
              to earn that trust.  If I can be of assistance or if you would like to share  
              any of your thoughts as to how we can make Pacific Heights an even  
               better community, please don’t hesitate to contact me. 
 

We are in the midst of spring, and that means clean-up mode.  
Recently, the City began cleaning our streets.  If your street was 
missed, please let me know, as there will be some finishing-up work 
that will take place upon conclusion of the street cleaning schedule. 
I have received many questions about filling potholes and repaving 
streets.  I am pleased to let you know that the intersection of 
Diefenbaker and Laurier Drive as well as Confederation Drive from 
Laurier Drive to Borden Place will be repaved this spring.  The City 
crews hope to be able to start in early May.  We are first on the list 
for paving this year. 
 
I was recently asked about the possibility of having a walking lane 
around the perimeter of Pacific Park.  I have just received a 
response to my enquiry, and have found out the cost would be 
approximately $44,000. As this would be a capital project, it has 
been deferred to the 2013 budget deliberations, but I believe this 
would be beneficial to those who utilize the park, and will be 
supporting this project. 
  
The Kensington Concept Plan was approved by City Council last 
month.  Residents of Pacific Heights have been divided as to 
whether or not this plan will be beneficial to Pacific Heights.  With 
the proposed traffic calming measures for Centennial and 
Diefenbaker Drive, I hope that it will become an extension of the 
wonderful community that is Pacific Heights.  I am still working on 
whether or not Monck Avenue should be closed, and will be visiting 
residents in that area in the coming months in order to receive input 
from those most directly impacted by any changes. 
 
Also approved by City Council last month was the awarding of the 
City-wide curb side recycling program to Loraas Disposals.  While I 
was not a member of City Council at the time the debate took place 
regarding a mandatory curb side recycling program, I have certainly 
heard from many of you that you are concerned about this program.  
Since this program has been approved, it is my hope that it will 
become a service that residents will utilize.   
 
Spring is on the horizon and we have had a mild winter, so it might 
seem odd to be discussing snow removal.  However, I recently 
submitted an enquiry to the Administration to find out what the cost 
would be of implementing a residential snow program for 2013.  I 
submitted the enquiry because many residents in Ward 3 have 
complained about the road conditions on residential streets during 
normal winter weather conditions.  We have now received a report, 
which indicates a small increase to the mill rate would be required, 
and we will be debating it during the next budget cycle (December, 
2012).   
 
If you would like to be added to my contact list, please send me an 
email at ann.iwanchuk@saskatoon.ca or call me at 380-6870. 
 
I look forward to hearing from you with any questions or concerns 
you may have. 

  Ward 3 and City News


